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690 Chesterfield Pkwy W  �  Chesterfield MO 63017-0760 

Phone: 636-537-4000 �  Fax 636-537-4798  �  www.chesterfield.mo.us 

October 2, 2007 

Planning Commission         

City of Chesterfield 

690 Chesterfield Parkway West 

Chesterfield, MO 63017 

The Planning Commission agenda for October 8, 2007 will include the following item 

for your consideration: 

Spirit Valley Business Park (18652, 18630, 18650, and 18660 Olive Street Road: A 

Site Development Concept Plan, Tree Stand Delineation, and Conceptual Landscape Plan 

for a 52.82 acre tract of land zoned “PI” Planned Industrial District, located south of 

Olive Street Road and east of Wardenburg.   

Dear Planning Commission: 

Stock & Associates, on behalf of Spirit Valley Development, L.L.C. has submitted a Site 

Development Concept Plan, Tree Stand Delineation, and Conceptual Landscape Plan for 

the above referenced project. The Department of Planning and Public Works has 

reviewed this request and submits the following report.  

BACKGROUND

Spirit Valley Business Park is a 52.82 acre tract of land located south of Olive Street 

Road and east of Wardenburg.  The subject property was rezoned from a “NU” Non-

Urban District to a “PI” Planned Industrial District in June of 2007 under the terms and 

conditions of the City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2373. 

SUBMITTAL INFORMATION

1. The Site Development Concept Plan includes seventeen (17) lots on the 52.82 

acre tract of land. 

2. The request includes a Tree Stand Delineation.  The Tree Stand Delineation 

identifies existing individual and groups of trees on the site and distinguishes 

which of the trees are to remain. 

3. A Conceptual Landscape Plan is also included, which depicts the landscaping 

along Olive Street Road.  The Conceptual Landscape Plan adheres to the all the 

landscape requirements.   
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TREE MANUAL

The Department of Planning and Public Works has received and approved a request for 

Special Conditions and Mitigation proposal.  A separate mitigation plan will be submitted 

as each Site Development Section Plan is submitted, as required by the mitigation 

proposal.    

DEPARTMENTAL INPUT

The submittal was reviewed and is in compliance with all City of Chesterfield ordinances. 

The Department of Planning and Public Works recommends approval of the Site 

Development Concept Plan, Tree Stand Delineation, and Conceptual Landscape Plan.  

Respectfully submitted,     

Justin Wyse 

Project Planner 

Cc:  City Administrator 

 City Attorney 

 Director of Planning and Public Works 

Attachments: 

Site Development Concept Plan 

Tree Stand Delineation 

Conceptual Landscape Plan 








